"Aoogah' Newsletter

The Newsletter of the Twin Cities Model A Ford Club
May 2019

Twin Cities Model “A” Club Events

June 8th. - Pancake Breakfast - At The Home Of Linda And Thom Boche
June 20th. - Third Thursday Summer Tour
June 29th. - Business Meeting And Pot Luck Lunch Gathering At St. Michaels
Church
July 18th. - Third Thursday Summer Tour
July 20th. - July Business Meeting - At The Home Of Marc and Jackie Rude
August 15th. - Third Thursday Summer Tour
August 17th. - Business Meeting And Pot Luck Lunch At the Home of Mary and Phil Zins
September 30th. -
October 4th. Great Northern Tour
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WEBSITE : WWW. TCMAFC.ORG
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Address Changes Contact : Newsletter Editor & Membership Director
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Become A Member

Interested in joining our club?
We would like you to join. Dues
are only $35.00 per year.

For all the information about
what our club has to offer
please call our membership
director or see www.tcmafc.org

Members are recommended to
also have a membership in the
Model A Ford Club of America

or the Model A Restorer’s Club.

(Catherine Jammer

MINNESOTR

President's Letter

TCMAFC President

A statement from NOAA Weather reads “In late January 2019, a historic arctic
outbreak brought bitterly cold wind chills and record-breaking cold temperatures to
the Midwest...The coldest temperatures occurred on the morning of January 31st
when Cotton, MN recorded a low of -56, approaching the Minnesota state record low
of -60 set back in 1996. The low of -56 at Cotton, MN was the coldest temperature
recorded in the Lower 48 for this entire period of cold weather!” Then, not but a
few weeks ago, the weather forecaster stated that we have had snow since November
2018, making it 7 months of snow.

A news outlet reported up to 6" of snow fell in parts of MN and WI Saturday
night into Sunday, May 19" into the morning of May 20™, 2019. What we won’t go
through to enjoy driving our living history Model As! Through the winter we have
worked tirelessly on our Model As getting them road ready, having good
conversation with our Model A family, and your Board has been working tirelessly
on behalf of its membership, which should warm your hearts on such cold days. The
weather indeed warmed a bit for the Tune Up Clinic on May 11. It was a wonderful
event. Thank you, Jeff and Carissa Halter for providing an amazing venue. Head
gaskets, exhaust manifolds, seatbelts, and lots of other projects were worked on as
well as good conversation. We are thankful for such great people in the club willing
to offer venues to meet, our wonderful Chef Boy UR Delightful, fantastic mechanics
willing to teach our newcomers, Boy Scouts getting their hands dirty, drivers willing
to take people for a drive in their precious Model As, and for all those involved,
those who coordinated the day to those who arrived with grand attitudes.

If your Model A is road ready, you may be interested in the Great Northern Tour.
It comes but once every two years, and this is the year. Mr. Persing is our guide and
coordinator, and I hear rumor that registration is opening soon. Stay tuned for
registration information. Mr. Leder, Ahooga Newsletter Editor, has done a great job
taking photos of past tours, so those who cannot attend have the opportunity to enjoy
the happenings along with those who toured. Mr. Leder received a nice letter of
accomplishment in regards to his newsletter article published in The Restorer’s
magazine May/June 2019 issue. Will there be another opportunity to submit to The
Restorer’s magazine in the near future? I hope so. Congratulations Mr. Leder on your
accomplishments! Well done!

If a picture is worth a thousand words, a tour is priceless, As all of you are aware,
fundraising is an important part of every club; for if there are no funds, there is no
club. For those of you who purchased a Kwik Trip Car Wash Card, thank you for
contributing to the success of your club. Your modern ride thanks you as well. The
Kwik Trip Car Wash Cards are officially SOLD OUT, and the Board will determine
the next course of action regarding fundraising. There are some options that are
being researched and discussed that have the potential to not only save you money,
but also benefit your club. I call that a WIN-WIN. Stay tuned!!



In other news, as your President, it is my duty to pass along that the May 21 Business Meeting went very well.
As you review the meeting minutes, you will notice that the Board discussed, and has been discussing, the future meeting
venue for the Business Meetings and Clinics. The Board has been very motivated to discuss venue locations from the
membership over the last few months. After receiving many comments/opinions from the membership, much was discussed,
and much was considered. Although no location is perfect for everyone, a more centrally located venue more fairly serves
our membership as well as giving the club more flexibility for meetings/clinics, while controlling our costs. At the Board
Meeting, the Board voted unanimously on a motion to have the June Board Meeting at St. Michaels Lutheran Church, 1660
West County Road B, Roseville, MN 55113. We are planning a short tour of the facility, a potluck luncheon to begin around
12:30pm with a discussion period, followed by the Business Meeting. All TCMAFC members are welcome to join us for the
tour, potluck luncheon, and business meeting. We welcome your opinions/comments regarding this important decision.

The Board has also been discussing, over the last few months, another major decision, and that is the potential for the
TCMAEFC to host a National Model A Meet, either a Model A Ford Club of America (MAFCA) or Model A Restorers Club
(MARC) Meet. Again, we went to the membership and received comments/opinions, fielded questions, and had numerous
discussions with both the MAFCA and MARC Leadership. After many hours of research and conversation, the Board
decided unanimously on a motion to table the decision indefinitely. The Board believes that a National Model A Meet is
NOT in the best interest of the Twin Cities Model A Ford Club as an organization, and NOT in the best interest of its
membership, and therefore the TCMAFC will NOT be hosting a National Meet in the near future at this time.

Although the winter has been long, the Board has spent hundreds of hours of their time this winter researching and
discussing major decisions regarding the direction and the future of your club. It is the Board’s desire to do what is in the best
interest of the club and membership as a whole, and I believe the directions taken this month are in the best interest of the
club and its membership, and just as it is inevitable that change will happen, I am certain that in the coming weeks the
direction of the weather will change in our favor for tours and meets. Enjoy your piece of living history, your club is in good
hands.

Change is inevitable, change will always happen,
but you have to apply direction to change, and that's when it's progress.
~Doug Baldwin~

See you at the Pancake Breakfast, Catherine

2019 MAFCA Free Membership

Again this year, MAFCA is extending the free membership application opportunity for
prospective members to join MAFCA for 2019. The free memberships are available to
all Model A enthusiasts who have never been members of MAFCA. We would like to
request that those who sign up for these memberships have an avid interest in Model A
Fords.

Going forward to 2020, the membership renewal dues will be $50 for USA.
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Twin Cities Model A Ford Club
May 21, 2019 Monthly Business Meeting Minutes

The May 21, 2019 TCMAFC Business Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Catherine Jammer at BCHS in
Brooklyn Center.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: President — Catherine Jammer, Treasurer — Mel Eder, Past President — Doug
Portlance, Senior Board Member — Doug Persing, Junior Board Member - Marc Rude.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Dave Peterson, Steve Barnacle, Mark Leder, Blaine Maus, John Roehl, Jack Portlance, Vince
Smith, Rollie Radil, Gregg Richmann, and new member Graham Nelson.

LAST MONTH MINUTES: The April 16, 2019 Board Meeting minutes were reviewed and approved, motion by Mr.
Portlance and seconded by Mr. Rude, the minutes approved.

TREASURER REPORT: Mel Eder handed out hard copies of the Treasurer Report for the month of April which were
reviewed. A Motion was carried to approve first by Mr. Portlance, seconded by Mr. Persing.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

MEMBERSHIP REPORT: 4 new members.

Graham Nelson, 13375 Elmcrest Ave N, White Bear Lake, MN 55110, 1929 AA Truck w Platform

Clarence & Nancy McCarty, 319 W 3% St, Monticello, MN 55362, 1929 Tudor

Steve & Nancy More, 1542 278" Lane NW, Isanti, MN 55040, 1929 Tudor

Jim Guddal, P.O. Box 47336, Plymouth, MN 55447, 1931 Business Coupe

Motion was carried to approve the new members, first by Mr. Portlance, seconded by Mr. Rude.

MEMBERSHIP GREETING: Jim Lake has contacted all of last month’s new members, as well as this month’s new
members.

MEN'S CLINIC: Dave Peterson reported all is going fine, and mentioned that the motor cut away is at Little Dearborn.
WOMEN’S CLINIC: Still looking for a Women’s Coordinator.

GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS: Volunteer not present.

LIBRARIAN: Volunteer not present.

VIDEOS: Volunteer not present.

HISTORIAN: Volunteer not present.

TOOLS: Steve Barnacle reported everything in the tool department is good.

FASHIONS: Open position volunteer needed.

SUNSHINE LADY: Volunteer not present. Jim Lake to have shoulder surgery May 22.

NEWSLETTER: Mark Leder stated the newsletter is doing fine. A Google Calendar for the Board to use and view was
further discussed, and Mr. Persing will continue in that direction.

WEBSITE: Doug Persing reported everything is going fine.

SWAP MEET: Dave Peterson stated the May meeting was good. He spoke to the committee regarding his idea for
TCMAFC to print brochures to distribute at local car shows/swap meets and it was well received.

SERVICE ADVISOR: Vince Smith reported everything is doing well. There was a glitch with a service providers’
phone who provides silvering services, however, the phone issue was resolved.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS: Volunteer not present.

FUNDRAISING: Mrs. Jammer presented TCMAFC Treasurer Mr. Eder with a log sheet of sales and the remaining
Kwik Trip Car Wash Card funds, as the Car Wash Cards are Sold Out, and the fundraiser is now closed. Mrs. Jammer
stated that there is a wait list started, and when there is enough interest, the Board can look at offering the fundraiser in
the future. Mrs. Jammer thanked the Board for the opportunity to offer the savings to the membership.

SPECIAL COMMITTEES REPORTS — SHORT TERM COMMITTEES

Tune up Clinic: Membership present commented on the fabulous food, that the Boy Scouts were polite and eager to
lend help, and that the Halter’s would be interested in hosting the event in the future.

YEARLY RAFFLE: Mr. Rude has completed all necessary details in closing out last year’s yearly raffle.

2020 ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION: Mr. Persing reported that he will be scheduling a meeting in the near future.
2021 NATIONAL MARC MEET STEERING COMMITTEE: Mr. Portlance reported that the club has not received
any additional committee members and no Chairperson for the Steering Committee. A motion was presented by Mr.
Portlance to table the 2021 National MARC Meet Steering Committee until further notice, seconded by Mr. Rude.



PAGE 5

2019 Great Northern Tour — Mr. Persing reported the committee would be meeting in the near future for planning
purposes.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

TCMAFC Meeting/Clinic location for 2019-2020: Mrs. Jammer brought additional information to the Board regarding
the potential relocation for club meetings/clinics. Photos of St. Michael’s Lutheran Church were passed around. After
discussion, Mr. Rude made a motion for the TCMAFC June Board Meeting be held on June 29" at St. Michael’s
Lutheran Church, seconded by Mr. Portlance. It was decided that the Board would plan a short tour of the facility, a
potluck luncheon to begin around 12:30pm with a discussion period, followed by the Business Meeting. Time frame will
be 12p — 3p. Mrs. Jammer confirmed scheduled TCMAFC Clinic Dates with St. Michael’s current schedule for current
conflicts through May 2020, and there are no conflicts as of this time. Mr. Persing made a motion to give Mrs. Jammer
the authority to book clinic dates at St. Michael’s should St. Michael’s contact TCMAFC President with anticipated
clinic dates being requested by other organizations. Motion was seconded by Mr. Portlance, and motion was carried.
Tool Lending Program Policy: Discussion carried over from last month. Mrs. Jammer presented information received
by MARC Leadership regarding the club liability as it relates to the Tool Lending Program Policy. It was the Boards
decision that the current Liability Disclaimer printed in the TCMAFC Membership Roster is sufficient.

MODEL A WHEELS OBTAINED FROM RECYCLING CENTER: Mr. Rude presented the club with updated
information regarding the club obtaining 32 Model A Wheels from a Recycling Center. Mr. Persing made a motion to
provide a one year TCMAFC membership to the owner of the Recycling Center for her desire to preserve these pieces of
living history, seconded by Mr. Rude. The owner asked if any Model A owners would like to join the Aug. 9-11, 2019
Almelund Threshing Show in Almelund, MN, we would be welcomed.

NEW BUSINESS:

JUNE BUSINESS MEETING: TCMAFC June Board Meeting to be held on June 29" at St. Michael’s Lutheran
Church, 1660 West County Road B, Roseville, MN 55113, 12P — 3P. It was decided that the Board would plan a short
tour of the facility, a potluck luncheon to begin around 12:30pm with a discussion period, followed by the Business
Meeting.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

June 8 Pancake B’fast at Boche’s

June 20 Rog Anderson Tour, meet in Target parking lot Inver Grove Heights 5pm.
June 10 - 14 MAFCA Midwest Regional Meet, Johnson, TA

June 29 TCMAFC June Board Meeting, St. Michael’s Lutheran Church, Roseville, MN
July 18 Rog Anderson Tour, meet in Target parking lot Inver Grove Heights 5pm.
July 20  TCMAFC July Board Meeting at Rude’s

Aug. 9-11 Almelund Threshing Show, Almelund, MN

Aug 17 TCMAFC August Board Meeting at Phil Zins

Aug 15 Rog Anderson Tour, meet in Target parking lot Inver Grove Heights Spm.
Sept. 29 TCMAFC Swap Meet

Sept. 30 — Oct. 4 Great Northern Tour, Hayward, MN

Oct 19 Nomination Banquet Gulden’s Restaurant Maplewood, MN

Oct 31 Photo Contest photos due to Mark Leder

Dec 7 Election Banquet Tinucci’s Restaurant Newport, MN

Motion to adjourn at 8:55 p by Mr. Portlance and second by Mr. Rude.

Minutes recorded by Catherine Jammer acting as Secretary for this meeting
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FOR SALE / WANTED / SERVICES :
TO PLACE YOUR AD: CONTACT NEWSLETTER EDITOR

For Sale: Rebuilt engines in stock.
Trade in or bring me yours to re-build. Precision machining and assembly work.
Call Dave Gerold for options and pricing at (952) 290-3630 or see my website

www.durableperformance.net

For Sale: Model A parts, almost any part you may need including fenders, hoods, tires, gas tanks,
windshield frames, distributors, lights, manifolds, horns and many more items. Contact Larry Erickson

(651) - 631 - 9127 or Larrybecky@usfamily.net
Wanted : 28 AA rear brake drum (the one without the separate emergency brake). Contact Dave Hetchler

952 - 261 - 2688

Wanted /Trade I would like 5 - 21" original black painted wheels, I have excellent cream/yellow wheels and tires with stainless

lug nuts for possible trade. Contact Rog Anderson 651 - 457 - 8820

For Sale: 1929 Ford Model A Tudor beautiful older complete restoration inside, outside & under. excellent interior &

paint. Not a project car. Contact Dale 763-458-9880 or dfpomerleau@comcast.net

For Sale: 1929 Tudor "Asst Chief" Full body off restoration 5 years ago, approximately 2000 miles on restoration. Asking

$20,000 . Contact Larry Erickson 651 - 631 - 9127

Wanted: 100% complete original or restored 1928 or 1929 Tudor. Prefer colors as follows : 28-arabian sand 29-bonnie gray.

Call Benjamin Rowan 651- 202-3040
For Sale: 1930 Model A Ford Tudor Sedan Standard 55-B $15,000 negotiable. Engine and frame numbers match (A3769317)

Owned vehicle since 1991 Complete frame off restoration in 1992. Engine

work completed by Dave Gerold . Also have an engine stand, all
hardware included price -$100.00.
Contact: Jim Burnoski. 507-252-0128 or jaburnoski@charter.net.
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For Sale:
Folding Magnetic cup holders fit under the Model A dash attaching. No holes to drill, no scratches. Black, Grey and

Tan to match your interior $20 each. Mike Neeley (651) 636-6966

For Sale: K. R. Wilson engine stand, cast iron roller base, tray, model A & T adapter, notch plate and wing nut
$1800.00 . Contact : Gary Anderson 651 - 776 - 8387

For Sale: 1930 Deluxe Coupe, shows well has overhauled steering box, carburetor, 6 volt alternator. Uses no oil, very good
paint and fenders. Canvas cover and some extra parts $11900.00 Neg. Contact Don Wynn (763) 784-3783

For Sale: Five 19" tires and tubes mounted wheels. Tires and tubes are new, $600.00 for all five.
Contact John Fenske 651-633-0129

Free to a good home: One set seat springs for 1929 Coupe. Contact Jim Lake "Offical Greeter TCMAFC" 651 - 245 - 1937

Third Thursday Tours

These tours will start at the Target Parking lot located at 7841 Amana Trail, Inver Grove Heights, St. Paul atS P.M.
Should you need information contact Rog Anderson 651 - 457 - 8820

Tour Dates: June 20th. July 18st. August 15th.

National Club Affiliation Information

Members are encouraged to belong to one or both of the National Model A Ford clubs. Benefits of membership
include six high quality magazines for the year, ability to place advertisements in each of the publications as well as
many technical and historical articles that relate to the hobby and time period of these vehicles. Each of the clubs
host national meets, tours and social events. Products and services are reviewed and advertised in the publications
and you get a overall view of where the direction of the Model A Ford enthusiasts car hobby is headed. Each club
has an on line presence with well executed websites. Contact information for the each of the national clubs are

below.
250 South Cypress 6721 Merriman Rd.
La Habra CA, 90631-551 Garden City, MI 48135
Phone 562-697 -2712 Phone 734 - 427 - 9050
https://mafca.com http://model-a-ford.org

Mopi, A Restonis CLub

G721 MERRIMAN RD. GARDEN CITY, M 48135 USA FOUNDED 1952

BECOME A MEMBER OR RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP HERE
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Twin Cittes Model A Ford Club Pancake Breakfast June Sth.

Free to TCMAFC, Lady Slippers and Capitol City Car Clubs
Breakfast to be beld at the home of Thom and Linda Boche
5747 Highland Ct N. Lake Elmo, MIN. 55042

Breakfast Served
8:00 Untdl 10:00

Our delicious menu this morning will include our special pancakes, maple
syrup, warm muffing, sausage, assorted fresh fruit, orange juice, coffee and

milk.

So we don't run out of any of the food items please RSVP your attendance
(number of diners) to the address above or you may email your attendance to
ws at thomboche@aol.com

This is our traditional start of the clubs driving season! The breakfast draws
many people and volunteers are needed to make this a success. Please contact

Thom Boche (651-770-2370 or Dave Gerold (952-290-3630) to see how you
may be of belp.

We also have the Myotrey Tour starting right after breakfast. As soon as the
membership joins togather and cleans up, packs away all of the equipment Our tour
Leader Richard Zinos will lead the tour. Have your cars gas tank full.
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May Men's Clinic

This Clinic brought to a close our series of monthly Thursday night men's clinics until fall. No need to worry as we already
have planned clinics slated for the fall. This nights presenter was Phils Zins who has presented before sharing with us his
knowledge and passion for creating tools and undertaking repairs and rebuilding procedures on various Model A parts and
assemblies. Phil displayed some of his specially modified and crafted tools that he has developed for shift lever ball
grinding, brake cross shaft repairs,carburetor Venturi removal, various bushing drivers and removers. Phil also created an
engine stand/test stand that he brought in. He had seven topics that he covered. Questions were answered and we were able to
see clever solutions to Model A repairs. We had Jimmy Lake receive a MARC mileage award for his accomplishment of
10,000 Model A miles driven. As always the club library of books and videos were available and we had time to socialize
with some treats that were brought in. We can look back at this seasons clinics as a success with a lot of knowledge
exchanged and the opportunity to meet and exchange information with each other. The Clinic presenters, organizers and the
volunteers that bring the books, videos and treats all go out of their way to make sure these nights are successful and a loud
and sustained THANK YOU to you all!

Phil Zins Jimmy Lake with Dale Pomerleau
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Tune up Clinic

Members Jeff and Carissa Halter hosted this years tune up clinic at their home in Corcoran. They have a wonderful property
that accommodated the event. We had at least 24 cars on site for the event and many members came by modern car. The
Halter's have a nice modern shop space with a car lift and a lot of tools. We not only had our club members in attendance we
also had a group of Boy Scouts who were able to attend this event and earn credit towards a merit badge in automotive
understanding. This group of scouts learned basic automotive knowledge and were hands on while being mentored by our
club members. These young men asked great questions and were helpful thru out the event. We hope to see more of the
scouts at our events. Seat belts were installed , alignments were preformed, basic tune ups and adjustments were completed.
The biggest job was brought in by Dale Pomerleau who thought changing a head gasket would make an interesting and
informative teaching event. This repair is not uncommon at some time or another in the life of the Model A. One never
knows just how easy the head removal will be. This job was a stubborn one, a number of helpers were on hand. The correct
head puller was used and it was just a miserable stubborn head that enjoyed fighting with our group. This was a good
learning experience for the newbies and those that have never done it before. Finally the head came off and the process of
cleaning and reinstallation with explanation to those present about head torquing and gasket preparation were taught. We
lucked out with a dry day and we had a large spread for lunch. Doug Persing made the groups main plate items of pulled
pork, pulled chicken and beef brisket. Many members brought dishes to share and the lunch social time was a success. Many
members drove their cars quite a distance just to make it a destination and it was nice to see some Model A's woken up after
that long winter. Numerous people do a lot of the busy work to get these events put together and to run, namely our Clinic
Coordinators, the volunteer mechanics and our food preparation people. Thank you to you all and especially our hosts the
Halters.

Photo credits : David Kieger, Dave Peterson, Mark Leder continued next page
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AACA Capitol City Chapter Annual Steak Fry
June 12, 2019 - Battle Creek Park
2300 Upper Afton Road, Maplewood, MN 55119
Meet at 6:00 PM, Eat at 6:30 PM
Please bring:

Your Old Car, Potluck to share

Your own plates and silverware

Capitol City will provide rolls, pop and water and cake for dessert

Cost is $7.00 per member (CCC & TCMAFC)
Non-member cost is $8.00 per person

**Reservation form must be returned if you are attending in order to
ensure that enough steaks are purchased!!**

Make check payable to Capitol City Chapter AACA and mail to:
Joan Frisk, 9270 Syndicate Avenue, Lexington, MN 55014.
Questions: Call Joan at 763-784-7698

Clip and send the form below by June 5, 2019

Name
Phone # # attending at $7.00 each
# attending at $8.00 each TOTAL ENCLOSED $
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019 Great Northern Tou

Based on your feedback The 2019 Tour is returning to Hayward &

We cannot wait to show you what we have found!

Please note that the hotel has been rebranded and now called “The Holiday Inn Express and Suites”. Don’t worry we still have our great

negotiated rates and the wonderful staff is the same. This year the hotel rate will be $125 per night, be sure to mention the Twin Cities

Model A Ford Club to get the discount.

This year we have extended the tour an extra day so that people may have time to visit sites in the area that we don’t have on the tour.

Registration fee for this tour is $55 per person. The cost will cover two lunches and two catered dinners. All other meals are on your own.

Send in your registration to us no later than Sept 23rd. Due to the limitations of the restaurants and tour sites we will be limiting the tour

to the first 50 registrations.

Doug or Debbie Persing
1352 155th Ave NW
Andover, MN 55304

Driver Name

Address
City State
Phone # Cell Phone

E-mail Address

Passenger Name

Car Year Model

Number of people x $55 =
Checks should be made Payable to TCMAFC

Americlnn
15601 US Hwy 63
Phone (715)-634-2700

Other Area Hotels

LCO Casino
13767 CoRd B
Phone (715) 634-8574

Monday September 30 — Arrive in Hayward
Tuesday October 1 —Touring day
Wednesday October 2 —Touring day
Thursday October 3 —Open day to do self
tours (we may have a couple of small tours
lined up)

Friday October 4 —Leave for home

Host Hotel - $125.00 per night

(Block of rooms will be released on August 29th)

Holiday Inn Express and Suites

(formerly Comfort Inn and Suites)
15586 Co Rd B,

Hayward, WI 54843

Phone (715) 634-0700

Flat Creek Inn & Suites
10290 WI-27
Phone (715) 634-4100




June Business Meeting And Get Together July 20- Sat - 11AM

Hosted by the Rude family, Jackie, Mark and Harley

14895 318" St
Center City, MN 55012

Please bring your “A” if you wish

Also bring a dish to share and lawn chairs for yourself
Club will furnish sodas and main course

From cities — north on I-35, % mile north of Forest Lake exit is exit for US Hwy 8, go east on 8 for about
10 miles. In Lindstrom you’ll see DQ on right, continue 1 mile east to Co Rd 9, turn left (north) on 9.
Follow for about % mile and you’ll see a Lutheran Church on your right. Continue another 1/8 mile and
Co Rd 9 takes a hard left. Take that left, Go %> mile to co rd 12, take a right and go 1 mile to 318" st,
take a right and the 2" house on right (yellow)

From East — Go No on MN hwy 95 from Stillwater to US hwy 8. Go West on 8 for about 5-6 miles to
Center City. Look for Co Rd 9 and take a right. Follow for about % mile and you’ll see a Lutheran
Church on your right. Continue another 1/8 mile and Co Rd 9 takes a hard left. Take that left, Go %>
mile to co rd 12, take a right and go 1 mile to 318" st, take a right and the 2" house on right (yellow)

From North — From North Branch go east on MN Hwy 95 for about 5-6 miles to town of Almelund. Look
for Co Rd 12. Go south on 12 for 5 miles or so to 318" St., Turn left., 2" house on right (yellow)

Telephone 651-257-4369 or 904-228-0979 cell
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= Blessings
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Debbie Owens June/1 Phyllis Hohenwald June/17
Grace Radil June/2 Adelaide Aamodt June/19
Wayne Geist June/3 Philip Eckhoff June/19
Debbie O'Connell June/6 Darel Leipold June/21
Jerry Plagge June/6 Cheri Lotz June/24
Richard Hayes June/7 Lucy Selander June/26
Gary Weyrauch June/10 | Vince Smith June/26
Timothy Peterson | June/11 | Sherry Perry June/27
Ivan Erickson June/13 | Robert "Cookie" Taylor | June/27
Mary Gray June/13 | Steve Ellefson June/29
Laurie Zins June/13 | Catherine Kieger June/29
Felix Quast June/14 | Linda Boche June/30
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TCMAFC June Business Meeting
Saturday, June 29" Noon -3p
St. Michael’s Lutheran Church
1660 West County Rd. B
Roseville, MN 55113

-

12 - 12:30p Tour the facility
12:30p Potluck luncheon
1:30p Business Meeting

All TCMAFC members are welcome
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The Contest Has Started .......

We are holding a contest for all members to submit their favorites photos of this
year’s Model A activities. We will allow up to three photo submissions per
member. Total of Six per family. Winners will be chosen and prizes will be
awarded.

The rules are as follows:
Submit any photos that were taken from November 1st. of 2018 until October 31st. of 2019.

Photo subject must be Model A themed, which could include club activities, period dress, Model A’s out
and about in today’s world. Photos may contain people, pets, scenery and any creative touches you want to
include. Surprise us with your submissions!

When you submit the photos, you agree that we may use them in the publication of the Ahoogah
Newsletter.

Submit your photos any time prior to the contest ending date of October 31st. 2019. Any photos must be
submitted by November 10th. 2019 to be included in the judging.

Submit your photos as a_printed item, minimum size of the photo should be 3” x 5”. You may print the
photo on your home computer printer in either black and white or color, on regular paper, you may also
choose to submit a processed photo on photo paper. The printed form of submissions will be the easiest for
the judging panel to evaluate. Since most photos are shot on digital media today make note of the digital file
and keep it handy. Should your photo be chosen we may request a digital file of the winning photos or a
processed printed copy so we may use it in the printing of the Newsletter. All photos have an equal chance
of winning and we invite any and all submissions.

Name Badges are available for $6.22 (tax included)
they come with a spring loaded clamp on the back
that will not damage clothing.

Contact Club Treasurer Mel Eder

Your Name Here meleder@msn.com or 651 770 -3347
Your City




Twin Cities Model A Ford Club
Mark Leder

4420 West 25th. Street

St. Louis Park, Minnesota 55416

mleder22@aol.com

MINNESOTA

Mel’s Model A Parts & Services

F 100 Steering Box Conversions
Generators - Starters « Alternator Kits 6 or 12V
Brake Shoes ¢ New Cast Iron Brake Drums
Emergency Bands - Rebuilt Backing Plates

Residential Designing

Residential Planning
Remodels / Additions

Garage Additions
Richard Marple
612-325-2587
40+ Years Experience Member of TCMAFC

Engraphics

Engraved Identification Labels

Kim Portlance
1608 Como Ave, Suite B1
St. Paul, MN 55108
sales@engraphics.net
651-645-0121
www.engraphics.net

Industrial Legends - Machine Panels - Office Name Plates - Badges

stamp
Address label
RANDY GROSS
(714) 292-8660
melmodela@aol.com
Specializing in New Ford Parts EST. 1952

Jor Older Model Cars and Trucks

Little
Dearborn

Parts, Inc.

2605 West Wayzata Blvd * Suite 300
Long Lake, Minnesota 55356
(612) 331-2066

www, littledearborn.com

TERRY FORD - MERCURY - CLASSIC PICKUP
KASHMARK

Marple Inspections inc.

Home Inspections
Buyer & Seller

Home / Moisture
Infrared Inspections
40+ Years Experience  Richard Marple

612-325-2587

www.marpleinspections.com Member of TCMAFC



